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Treasurer Scudder Identifies Swing Space for Life-Safety State House Restoration 
 
 

TRENTON – State Treasurer Ford M. Scudder today outlined plans for the relocation of Governor’s 
Office and Department of State personnel in preparation for the first comprehensive restoration 
of the State House in 60 years.  
 

The Department of the Treasury has identified two office locations in Trenton that will serve as 
swing space during the estimated four-year restoration project.  Governor’s Office personnel will 
relocate to 225 W. State Street, a State-owned building. This location is convenient to the 
Legislative State House and Annex buildings, allowing for continued collaboration among the 
Legislative and Executive branches.  
 

Department of State personnel, currently located in 225 W. State Street, will relocate to 33 W. 
State Street, a building currently leased by the State.  
 

The Department of the Treasury’s Division of Property Management & Construction (DPMC) will 
immediately begin preparing those spaces for occupancy and will move personnel as soon as 
practicable. 
 
Treasury and the DPMC will present additional details in the coming weeks.  
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